Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Ann Pope Consulting
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Six announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, April 6, 2017, 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: North Dade Regional Library, 2455 NW 183rd Street, Miami Gardens, FL 33056
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Six, has scheduled a Public Information Workshop to discuss the NW 27th Avenue Rapid Transit Project Development and Environmental (PD&E) Study along SR 9/SR 817/NW 27th Avenue from approximately NW 38th Street to approximately NW 215th Street (at Unity Station) and from the Miami Intermodal Center (MIC) (at Miami International Airport) to NW 27th Avenue via SR 112. The Public Workshop will be held on Thursday, April 6, 2017, at the North Dade Regional Library, located at 2455 NW 183rd Street, Miami Gardens, FL 33056. This workshop will be held at 6:00 p.m. in an informal, open house format.
The PD&E study will focus on the implementation of a Rapid Transit service and infrastructure along SR 9/SR 817/NW 27th Avenue. The study will also include public on-street transit stations/stops as well as public and/or private facilities located adjacent to or off-corridor where potential park-and-ride and/or transit terminals (including the Miami Dade College North Campus) will be considered.
This workshop will provide an opportunity for the public to learn about the project, become familiar with the study process, and provide initial feedback.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Ms. Teresita Alvarez, P.E., Project Manager, at (305)640-7557 or by email at teresita.alvarez@dot.state.fl.us. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven (7) days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Hong Benitez, P.E. at (305)470-5219, in writing at 1000 NW 111th Avenue, Miami, Florida 33172 or via email at Hong.Benitez@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800) 955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800) 955-8770 (Voice). Any persons who require translation services (free of charge) should also contact Hong Benitez at least seven (7) days before the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Ann Pope, Public Information Specialist, at (305)321-6011 or by email at nw27studyinfo@gmail.com.
